
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
H-305, the Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth HOB 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole & Ranking Member DeLauro,   
 
I am requesting funding for the Oregon Department of Transportation’s (ODOT) OR 99W 
Corridor Safety and Intersection Improvements project. The project recipient is ODOT, located 
at 355 Capitol St. NE. 
 
Funds will be used to make safety improvements at the intersection of OR 99W, Hwy 18, and 
McDougall Rd. This is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because this intersection is currently the 
second most dangerous in Oregon, with crashes at the intersection having already claimed 
multiple lives in 2025. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 
USC 133. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Andrea Salinas 
Member of Congress   


